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MEMORANDUM AND PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

 
TO:  Wardens and Superintendents 
 
FROM: Jennifer Ammons 
  General Counsel 
 
DATE: August 5, 2025 
 
RE:  Posting Notice of Pending Regulation 
 
The Board of Corrections has given initial approval to amendments to Ga. Comp. R. & 
Regs. 125-4-4-.13 pertaining to Treatment of Gender Dysphoria and Intersex Offenders. 
The proposed regulation is scheduled to be heard for final approval on Thursday, 
September 4, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. in the Board Room at 300 Patrol Road, Gibson Hall, 3rd 
Floor, Forsyth, GA 31029.  

 

The public may submit comments on the proposed regulation by mailing them to the 
Georgia Department of Corrections, Attn: Office of Legal Services, P.O. Box 1529, Forsyth, 
Georgia 31029. The deadline for receipt of submissions is 3:00 p.m. on September 3, 
2025. 

Please post this memo and the proposed regulation within your facility, and feel free to 
contact me at jennifer.ammons@gdc.ga.gov or by phone at (478) 992-5240 if you need 
any further information. 

 

Enclosure 

mailto:jennifer.ammons@gdc.ga.gov

